BLACKTOWN CITY & DISTRICT

CRICKET ASSOCIATION INCORP



21ST ANNUAL REPORT &

FINANCIAL STATEMENT
2002 / 03 SEASON

INTERIM REPORT FOR A.G.M.

BLACKTOWN CITY & DISTRICT CRICKET ASSOC. INC.

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE - 2002/03

		MEETINGS ATTENDED
PRESIDENT:	Keith Shaw	12
SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT:	Steve Kennedy	5
JUNIOR VICE PRESIDENT:	John Watterson	10
HONORARY SECRETARY:	Peter Payne	12
ASST. SECRETARY:	Natalie Healy	5
TREASURER:	Annette Mackenzie	10
SENIOR COMP. SECRETARY:	Peter McDonald	11
JUNIOR COMP. SECRETARY:	Steve Fitzgerald	11
DELEGATES TO N.S.W.J.C.U.:	Peter Payne Keith Shaw	
DELEGATE TO B.C. & D.C.U.A.:	John Jordan	8
COMMITTEE:	Paul Morgan	11
	Wayne Marshall	10
Mal Graham 4	Bob Woods	9
Geoff Smith 3	Brad Thorburn	8
Glen Mearns 3	Michael Brennan	8
Alan Green 2	Rick Jones	8
Alan Martin 2	Tony Davidson	6
Ben Mohamed 1	Trevor Taylor	5
REP. CO-ORDINATOR:	Tom Grieve	7
GRADING COMMITTEE:	Tom Grieve	
	Steve Fitzgerald	
	Peter McDonald	
	Peter Payne	
	Keith Shaw	

PRESIDENTS REPORT.

Another season has concluded, I would say not one off our best, there are some clubs and players in this District that need to have a good look at them selves, are they really here for the good of cricket I don't think so.

Congratulation must go to all our competition winners in Juniors and Seniors and also to the other teams that helped to make these competition a success.

As it was last year new clubs have entered our competition this year and I hope that trend will continue as we are loosing one team clubs in this area as the cost of running clubs is becoming more & more expensive.

Congratulations must go to our Junior Club Champions Plumpton Inn-Glendenning and Blacktown City, Senior Club Champions for season 2002/2003, a special mention to Quakers Hill a club that struggled to stay alive two seasons ago and to come out and win the under 10s Div 1 & under 11s is a great reward for some hard work. To our representative sides a job well done you could say a little down on last year but to the Players, Coaches, Managers, Scorers & there Supporters. Thank you for a rewarding season and to see the turn up at the club after the games this year was fantastic.

To all the clubs and there players thank you for your support through out the season, one that again started shakily with gradings this year a big job to try and please everyone, but again I must say that apart from 1st grade all the competitions came down to the last round with only a few sides unable to make the semi-finals, I think the grading we have in our district are starting to work.

To this year Committee a hard year but one we got through thank you for all your help and effort to make this season run smoothly. Special thanks to Peter Payne, Peter McDonald, Steve Fitzgerald, Tom Grieves and to Annette Mackenzie who took over the Treasures job this year a hard one, but come through the season with her sanity in tack.

To the BC&DCUA thank you for your support and effort this season, To our sponsors especially Blacktown Rugby League & Sports Club. Thank you for your support not only through the representative season but for the full year and I hope that the support that you have given us will continue next year.

In conclusion I hope everyone had a enjoyable season and that you are looking forward to season 2003/2004. As I will be standing down as President after 3Yrs and unable to attend the A.G.M. I would like to again thank the people that I have worked with in that time and wish the new President and committee the best for next season.

Yours in Sport

Keith Shaw

SECRETARY'S REPORT

Another season has concluded with Junior and Senior Premiers decided.

Congratulations to all the competition winners and to all teams who helped to make the competitions so closely fought. Well done to Plumpton Inn-Glendenning and Blacktown City for winning the Junior and Senior Club Championships, respectively. Congratulations to the Representative teams who show-cased the talents of the youth of Blacktown.

Thank you to the members of the Management Committee for their efforts throughout the season and for the interests shown in the direction of cricket in Blacktown. Special thanks to Steve and Peter Mc, for their efforts as Comp Secretaries, to Treasurer Annette, to Tom as Rep. Coordinator and to the Committee members who sat on the P&DC. Thanks to Keith for his unrelenting determination as President. This year twelve Clubs were represented on the Committee. Hopefully this trend will continue as I believe it can only lead to a stronger Association.

The efforts of the Umpires Association in recruiting and providing Umpires each week are to be applauded. Thanks to Alan Green and John Jordan for their time and support throughout the year.

The upcoming season will present the new Committee with several challenges. It is essential for the Association to continue to develop initiatives to attract an influx of players to the Juniors. The Blacktown area is growing rapidly and little is being done to establish new Clubs to cater to the children in some of these new estates.

In conclusion, I hope everybody had an enjoyable season and I hope you are all looking forward to the 2003/2004 season which promises some interesting challenges.

Peter D Payne Hon. Secretary

BLACKTOWN CITY & DISTRICT CRICKET ASSOC. INC

INCOME & EXPENDITURE STATEMENT - 2002 / 03

INCOME

EXPENDITURE

ITEM	12/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/2/	IOUNT	ITEM	15,300,000	10UNT
Affiliation & Rep players Fees	\$	27,090.00	Representative expenses Incl: Managers expenses, balls, sponsorships,	\$	17,690.50
			Umpires, shirts, shorts, caps, rep co-ord,		
			coaching & miscellaneous.		
			Scorebooks	\$	1,000.00
Sponsorship & Donations	\$	6,715.00	Printing and Stationery	\$	1,169.17
Scorebooks	\$	1,435.50	Phone accounts	\$	6,248.74
Late registrations & fines	\$	785.00	Presentation Costs	\$	510.88
Presentation	\$	365.45	Trophies	\$	4,871.15
Fund raising / canteen	\$	890.55	Honorariums	\$	2,300.00
Bank Interest	\$	14.80	Postage	\$	686.26
Miscellaneous	\$	122.00	B/Town rugby League Club Memberships	\$	540.00
			Canteen	\$	487.68
		A. C.	Bank Fees	\$	142.74
			Computer equipment & repairs	\$	1,143.80
			Miscellaneous	\$	579.79
			Internet connection	\$	323.40
					1,
TOTAL	\$	37,418.30	TOTAL	\$	37,694.11
Cash book balance as at 31	/03/	2003	Bank reconciliation as at 31/03/20	03	
OPENING BALANCE	\$	2,280.18	STATEMENT BALANCE	\$	2,004.37

OPENING BALANCE	\$ 2,280.18	STATEMENT BALANCE	\$ 2,004.37
CASH RECEIPTS	\$ 37,418.30		
	\$ 39,698.48	Less unpresented cheques	\$ 59.00
LESS PAYMENTS	\$ 37,694.11		
BALANCE	\$ 2,004.37	BALANCE as at 31/03/03	\$ 1,945.37

AUDITORS REPORT

I have examined the books and records of the Blacktown City & District Cricket Association Incorporated, for the year ended 31 March 2003, and in my opinion the attached statement for the year ended 31 March 2003 correctly discloses the financial transactions as per those records.

T.Grieve Honorary Auditor

B.C. & D.C.A. Inc

A.McKenzie
Honorary Treasurer A.M. MacKenzee

BLACKTOWN CITY & DISTRICT CRICKET ASSOCIATION

SENIOR COMPETITION SECRETARYS REPORT

The season sadly started with only 47 teams spread out over 8 grades which in itself created a problem for a few sides. Once again the grading committee continued to receive criticism of some clubs grading but they refuse to understand that to form competitions the grading committee was forced to push some sides up to play in higher grades. The clubs did not believe they were capable of playing in these grades and although most clubs went with the grading that they were given , a few clubs continued to protest and complain through most of the season. I would also like to mention that clubs who complained the most actually played in grand finals and some even won their respective competitions.

It was very disappointing that our 1st grade competition only had 4 teams in the competition but with clubs refusing to nominate a team in the 1st grade comp the association could not do much else. Despite all of this the competitions were all closely contested all season with the final 4 positions not being decided in all grades until the end of round 14.

All semi-finals produced some excellent games with a couple of big upsets. Most were very close with only a few runs or a couple of wickets deciding who would be premiers.

My Congratulations goes out to BLACKTOWN CITY C.C on winning this years Club Championship award. This club had a great season this year with Three of its teams playing in grand finals.

Congratulations to the following clubs who won competitions this season.

<u>1st grade - Blacktown City</u> <u>3rd grade - Minchinbury Lions</u>

5th grade - Doonside

7th grade - Minchinbury Lions

2nd grade - Rooty Hill RSL

4th grade - Blacktown Workers

6th grade - Rooty Hill RSL

8th grade - Plumpton Inn /Glendenning

I would like commend Keith Shaw on another strong season as President of our association. To Peter Payne the tireless work he has done this season has been excellent as it has in all the seasons that he has been Secretary.

Thankyou Annette Mackenzie for taking over the treasurers job this year ,probably the worst job of all.

Tom Greive our Rep Co-ordinator has done a wonderful job this season with the work he has done with all the rep teams. Well done Tom..

Steve Fitzgerald has once again done a wonderful job as Junior Competition Secretary despite working very long hours with his job he still managed to run an excellent junior competition with a minimum amount of fuss. Well Done mate.

Thank you to all the committee members who helped during the season Bob Woods, Paul Morgan, Wayne Marshall, John Watterson, Natalie Healey, Michael Brennan, Rick Jones Brad Trorburn and Trevor Taylor Thank you all very much.

To the umpires who did such a wonderful job all season thankyou for your time and contributions to all the great games of cricket you umpired this year.

Finally I would like to thank the club delegates and club captains for their efforts in helping the association make this season one of the finest seasons in recent times.

Yours in Sport

Peter McDonald

Senior Competition Secretary

Χ

٠	1ST GRADE	PT	a - 1,0000,400 a Piloto Pore Piloto Localidado Adelescado Adelescado Adelescado Adelescado Adelescado Adelesca
1	Blacktown City	57	F
2	Blacktown Workers	44	ı
3	Minchinbury Lions	33	N
4	Carousel Inn	29	Α
5			L
6	AFTER 12 ROUNDS		

	5TH GRADE	PT
1	Doonside	63
2	Madang	56
3	Blacktown Workers	48
4	Carousel Inn	46
5	Mt Druitt Inn	41
6	Lynwood Park	40

	2ND GRADE	РТ	%
1	Plumpton Inn/Glendenning	69	71.87
2	Parramatta Marist Bros	61	57.54
3	Blacktown Workers	53	55.20
4	Rooty Hill RSL	56	52.83
5	Blacktown City Rugby Lgs	47	44.33
6	Lynwood Park	45	42.45
7	Carousel Inn	20	20.83

	6TH GRADE	PT
1	Blacktown City	70
2	Blacktown Workers	68
3	Rooty Hill RSL	58
4	Quakers Hill	36
5	Glenwood Redbacks	34
6	Plumpton Inn/Glendenning	32

	3RD GRADE	PT	
1	Minchinbury Lions	79	
· 2	Plumpton Inn/Glendenning	62	
3	Blacktown City	59	
4	Carlisle Inn	52	
5	Doonside	43	
6	Lynwood Park	15	XX

			000000000000000000000000000000000000000
		7TH GRADE	PT
	1	Rooty Hill RSL	64
	2	Minchinbury Lions	63
	3	Carousel Inn ,	61
(4	Pacific Reeves	44
	5	Doonside	33
	6	Plumpton Inn/Glendenning	28

	4TH GRADE	PT	
1	Blacktown Workers	61	
2	PRD Allstars	51	
3	Minchinbury Lions	49	
4	Quakers Hill	49	
5	Imperial Hotel Rabbitohs	48	X
6	Plumpton Inn/Glendenning	19	

	8TH GRADE	PT
1	Lynwood Park	63
2	Plumpton Inn/Glendenning	57
3	Carlisle Inn	51
4	Doonside	50
5	Blacktown Workers	50
6	Blacktown City	31

x Represents Forfieted games,

Teams Deducted 6 Points

JUNIOR COMPETITION SECRETARY'S REPORT.

The 2002/03 season was another great year for the youth of Blacktown. Apart from the terrific games we witnessed in the local comp, we also saw the introduction of Blacktown into the upper echelon of cricket, the Sydney Grade Competition. Our young cricketers now have something more to aspire to with the missing rung on the ladder to success now firmly in place for them.

The local competitions were as keenly contested as always, with more upsets than normal. The trial of some 2 day games for the Under 10's had mixed success and will probably need to be slightly modified for next season. I trust all people that were involved in the Under 10 comp can give us some feedback in this regard.

Congratulations again to all the Clubs that have continued with their "Have A Go" programs. It is a great investment in a Club's future. NSW Cricket Association is quite willing to help any Club start these programs up.

We had a slight increase in our number of registrations from the previous year from 627 players in 45 teams to 648 players in 46 teams. This at least was a change of trend from the two previous seasons.

Congratulations to all Coaches, Managers, Scorers, Players, Parents and supporters for your support of all our young cricketers. There were no real dramas which is the way it should be.

Congratulations to all Competition winners who all worked very hard to claim their Premierships during a season of topsy turvy results. It was much the same as last year with only 3 out of 7 Minor Premiers going on to win the Competition. There was one unusual result with a tie between the two top sides in the Under 14 Div.1, with Lynwood Park and Blacktown Workers becoming Joint Premiers.

Special congratulations must also go to Quakers Hill who took out 2 competitions. This was a great achievement made during a time of rebuilding. Well done!

COMPETITION WINNERS

UNDER 10 - 1
 UNDER 10 - 2
 UNDER 11
 UNDER 12
 Quakers Hill Green
 Plumpton Inn
 Plumpton Inn

• <u>UNDER 14 - 1</u> Lynwood Park White / Blacktown Workers Black

• <u>UNDER 14 – 2</u> Blacktown City

• <u>UNDER 16</u> Doonside

Congratulations to PLUMPTON INN who deservedly won the CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP for the first time.

To the Umpires that made themselves available on a regular basis, thank you for your support.

I would like to particularly thank all the Club Committees who again did a wonderful job. Their support this year was exceptional.

Tommy Grieve and his Rep. Management staff have again put in a sterling effort and whilst we did not make the semis in any age group we were once again very competitive with EVERY team having at least one win. Every Rep. Player, Coach and support staff can be justifiably proud of their efforts.

Our new relationship with Blacktown City Leagues and Sports Club as our major sponsor has been a tremendous success and we look forward to this continuing.

Thank you Blacktown Council for again providing us with tremendous grounds, and John Watterson from J.A.W. Trophies for your continued sponsorship.

Our President Keith Shaw held us together through some awkward times and his leadership will be missed this next season. Secretary Peter Payne will also be unable to stand next season due to work commitments and how we can possibly replace Pete I do not know. To both of you thank you very much for your dedication over the years and your mate-ship, it has been one hell of a ride!

Congratulations to Peter McDonald for his great work running the Senior Competition under duress. It was an excellent effort.

Thanks also to Annette Mackenzie for balancing our books as Treasurer, it is never easy to jump in and fill an empty position.

The rest of the Committee also did a great job during some difficult times. Well done, Steve K, Watto, Nat, John J, Wayne, Alan, Bob, Paul, Trevor, Rick, Brad, Michael, Tony, Mal and Glen. Your contributions were much appreciated.

A special thanks must also go to those people sitting on Protest and Disputes Committees. This can be the worst job at times.

As always I will end my report by thanking my wife Sandra and my four children, Rebecca, Ian, Lisa and Darren. They have to put up with a lot.

Hope to see you all again next season.

Yours in Sport.....

Steve Fitzgerald

BLACKTOWN CITY & DISTRICT CRICKET ASSOC. INC.

JUNIOR POINTSCORES

AS AT ROUND 14 2002/03.

UNDER 16 - DIV. 1

POS.	TEAM	PTS.	%
1	Blacktown City Blue	73	56.2
2	Rooty Hill RSL Blue	67	51.5
3	Doonside	57	47.5
4	Rooty Hill RSL White	60	46.2
5	Rooty Hill RSL Black	50	41.7
6	Blacktown Workers White	37	30.8
7	Rooty Hill RSL Red	32	26.7
8	Blacktown City Yellow	30	25.0
9	Blacktown Workers Black	8	6.2

UNDER 14 - DIV. 2

POS.	TEAM	PTS.
1	Rooty Hill RSL Blue	80
2	Blacktown City	58
3	Rooty Hill RSL Black	55
4	Blacktown Workers White	52
5	Doonside	50
6	Blacktown Workers Red	26

UNDER 14 - DIV. 1

POS	. TEAM	PTS.	%
1	Lynwood Park White	63	57.3
2	Blacktown Workers Black	61	55.5
3	Rooty Hill RSL White	34	30.9
4	Blacktown City	33	30.0
5	Plumpton Inn	15	12.5

IMPORTANT TIPS FOR 1 DAYERS.

- 1. START ON TIME. (8.30 a.m.)
- 2. The over in progress at 10.10 will be the last of the innings. DO NOT continue on.
- 3. Start next innings at 10.20. Team bowling second, MUST give the opposing team the same number of overs they received.
- 4. Over in progress at 12.00 will be the last.

UNDER 12

POS.	TEAM	PTS.	%
1	Plumpton Inn	76	63.3
2	Lynwood Park	64	53.3
3	Rooty Hill RSL Red	57	47.5
4	Blacktown City	46	38.3
5	Blacktown Workers	27	22.5
6	Quakers Hill	23	19.2
7	Glenwood Redbacks	13	10.8

UNDER 11

POS.	TEAM	PTS.
1	Plumpton Inn	87
2	Rooty Hill RSL Blue	74
3	Quakers Hill	62
4	Blacktown Workers Black	60
5	Lynwood Park	19
6	Blacktown Workers White	17

UNDER 10 - Div. 2

POS.	TEAM	PTS.	%
1	Plumpton Inn Black	80	66.7
2	Rooty Hill RSL Blue	55	45.8
3	Lynwood Park	51	42.5
4	Blacktown Workers White	44	36.7
5	Quakers Hill Gold	31	25.8
6	Doonside	28	23.3
7	Glenwood Redbacks	11	9.2

UNDER 10 - Div. 1

POS	TEAM	PTS.
1	Plumpton Inn Red	88
2	Plumpton Inn White	67
3	Rooty Hill RSL White	59
4	Quakers Hill Green	49
5	Blacktown Workers Black	44
6	Blacktown City	13

BLACKTOWN CITY & DISTRICT CRICKET ASSOCIATION INC Representative Coordinator's report 2002 / 03 season.

This year was not as prosperous as the past few seasons although I believe that the results will improve dramatically over the next few years. As an Association I believe we are gaining strength & depth to provide the Blacktown Association with many more Premierships over the coming years.

The Blacktown Grade Club has put a high calibre development programme together. They aim to improve the skills of all junior players; they are becoming more and proactive with our Association especially with the provision of qualified Representative coaches.

I will not be standing for the Representative Co-ordinators position next season, although I will be still actively involved with the Blacktown Association.

I would like to thank all players for their participation throughout the season & congratulate all trophy winners.

To all coaches, managers & scorers thank you for your efforts & dedication to the boys throughout the season.

Congratulations to the Rep Coach of the year from the Foster Shield Willy Sowter and the Rep Player from the Moore Shield Corey Lowe.

I would like to thank the committee of the B.C.& D.C.A inc for their assistance through out the year and for the long time members who have assisted me greatly throughout the past few seasons.

Our sponsors were fantastic this season with the Blacktown City Leagues & Sports Club providing funds & a clubroom for after match presentations. The concept of the after match presentations was well received by all. This will be continued next year & all are welcome to attend.

John Watterson from JAW Sports & Trophies.

Blacktown Pride Cricket Club.

Blacktown Workers Cricket Club.

I want to make special mention of my wife Julie & children for the patience & support they have displayed throughout the last 9 years.

Yours in sport.

Tom Grieve

Representative Coordinator.

